August 27, 2008

Philip Luzier

1295 Goshen Rd.
Morgantown, WV 26508

Mr. John Jarrett

Jarrett Construction Services
PO Box 5250

Charleston, WV 25361

Dear Mr. Jarrett

| am writing this letter to recognize the very successful project that Goshen
Baptist Church obtained in using Jarrett construction Services.

In the beginning we hired your company to work with us to develop a funding
grade estimate and project scope within our financial capabilities. Without your help
the project would have never happened.

Together we developed a project that met the project objectives set out in
many initial planning meetings by our church members.

The flexibility we had in working with your staff and your willingness to utilize
my services as the on site Superintendent saved Goshen Baptist nearly $35,000. We
truly feel this was a major contributor in keeping project costs under budget.

Because of the relationship we have had on this project, feel free to use me
and Goshen Baptist Church as a reference in obtaining any future projects.

Sincerely,
Phil Luzier

Chairman Building Committee
Goshen Baptist Church




